STATE OF

OHIO

BOARD OF PHARMACY

In-State and Non-Resident Nuclear Pharmacy Rules
Effective 2/1/2022

Effective February 1, 2022, new in-state and non-resident nuclear pharmacy rules go into
effect.

To assist licensees in complying with these rules, the Board developed the following
guidance documents:

e Non-Resident Nuclear Pharmacy Requirements
e Reqguirements for Ohio Nuclear Pharmacies

Licensees are strongly encouraged to review these guidance materials and the rule text.
Links to the new rules are included in each document.

Ohio institutional facilities with on-site nuclear pharmacies are required to submit
notification to the Board to comply with the new rules. For more information on these
notification requirements, click here.

REMINDER: These rules do not apply to prescribers engaged in the preparation,
preparation with minor deviation, compounding, dispensing, personally furnishing,
or repackaging of radiopharmaceuticals. NOTE: Ohio prescribers are required to
comply with Chapter 3701:1-58 of the Administrative Code.

Please note that if you choose to unsubscribe from receiving emails, this unsubscribes you from all
emails that are sent by the State of Ohio Board of Pharmacy, including renewal reminders. If you
believe you have unsubscribed in error, please email contact@pharmacy.ohio.gov for assistance. If
you would like to change the email address, please log into your eLicense Ohio account to update
the email address on file.



https://www.pharmacy.ohio.gov/Documents/Licensing/TDDD/General/Non-Resident Nuclear Pharmacy Requirements.pdf
https://www.pharmacy.ohio.gov/Documents/Licensing/TDDD/General/Requirements for Ohio Nuclear Pharmacies.pdf
https://www.pharmacy.ohio.gov/Documents/Licensing/TDDD/General/Requirements for Ohio Nuclear Pharmacies.pdf
https://codes.ohio.gov/ohio-administrative-code/chapter-3701:1-58
mailto:contact@pharmacy.ohio.gov
https://elicense.ohio.gov/oh_communitieslogin

